
 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

17th December 2019
Present:  Cllrs. Mrs M Webber, Chairman, B Alldred, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, 
0 members of the public. In Attendance: The Clerk.

12.1 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 26th November 2019.
12.2. Matters Arising:
12.2.1 – Culcheth Green maintenance and tree planting – members noted that the landlord of the shops on the Coop site was concerned that planting to create a screen could provide a “den” and encourage bad behaviour. He had suggested a quality artificial screen with tree planting in front for consideration. This had been put to the Borough Officer for consideration but no response had been received so far on this or on proposals for the Children’s Play Area. 
12.2.2 – Road safety on Wigshaw Lane and Common Lane – members noted a response from the Police who stated that they would liaise with the Borough Council on the matter.
12.2.3 Library support worker – members noted receipt of proposed job specification for comment. It was agreed that, once the requested further information had been received, a small representative group of councillors would meet to progress the matter.
12.2.4 – Junior Safety Officer – members noted that the PCSO had agreed to promote the initiative in other Schools.
12.2.5 – Untidy signage – it was agreed that a survey of the parish would be held over until the Spring of 2020.
Members noted a report of a damaged road sign adjacent to the Raven Inn in Glazebury. The Clerk

12.2.6 – Gazebo replacement – members noted that the “offer” was for a gazebo without back and sides so was not considered good value for money. A replacement will be sourced and bought in time for Community Day. The Clerk
12.2.7 – Glazebury Traffic Working Group – members noted that a meeting of the Group had been arranged for Monday 6th January 2020 for 7.00pm Glazebury Methodist Church.
12.2 8 - Culcheth Eagles – members noted that, if it was established that the club had young members from Glazebury, the Windmill fund could be a possible source of financial support. It was agreed that the club should be asked for an advance report of their views for the future in order to save time at the meeting. The Clerk
12.3 HS2
No report
12.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

No report

12.5 Law and Order Issues.

No report
12.6 Christmas Market Review
Members noted another good turnout and a successful first Santa Hunt. However, the installation of gazebos was delayed and the wrong sizes of gazebos delivered. Also, there were too many of the same type of stall i.e. beauty products.

It was agreed that a total re-think of the objectives of the Market should take place:

Liaison and possible integration with the indoor events taking place on the same day.

More emphasis on entertainments i.e. fairground and Carols and festive food/drink stalls, and less on beauty and jewellery etc.

The event manager should not be the Chairman (too much to do), more councillor/other volunteers.

Traders provide their own gazebos (cheaper and less admin)

12.7 Correspondence – The members noted:
CPRE – winter magazines
Power for People – request to support the local electricity bill. Members agreed that more specific information was needed before a decision could be made on this request. The Clerk
12.8 Other business:
Tree maintenance – members noted that there was no programme of tree inspections on Parish land and agreed that this should be discussed with the Borough Council Tree Officer. The Clerk
Members noted a major highway works programme scheduled for February 2020 on the A574 in Grazebury
12.9 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 28th January 2020 at 5.30pm at Culcheth Library, followed by the first Community Day meeting at 7.00pm
Public: 
There were no members of the public present.
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